
Cairo 18/3/2012 
 
Ms. Hebatallah Al Serafy, 
 
Vice President for Listed Companies 
The Egyptian Exchange 
 
In reply to your request for information regarding the reason for the change in Net 
Profits during the comparison period between the Consolidated Financial Statements 
for FY2011 and FY2012, we would be like to bring your attention to the testimony of 
the Firm's Auditor, which states that during 2011 the subsidiary company's capital 
was in the form of fixed assets. The cost of these assets were then added periodically 
to the financial statements and, in this way, the consolidated financial statements were 
affected by the depreciation dependency. It was for this reason that the resettlement 
was fixed at the rate of revenues provided by the parent company to the subsidiary 
company, and which amounted to a total of EGP 291,827. This total — consisting of 
water and electricity fees — was added to the standalone financial statements as 
"Revenues" and added to the subsidiary company's financial statements as "Cost of 
Projects Currently Under Implementation" (in light of their use in company assets). 
This was done in order to make the statements more perspicuous for the reader in 
light of their lower relative importance in comparison to the consolidated financial 
statements as a whole. The continuation of the inclusion of such settlements in the 
financial statements will be followed by the need for item analysis on the level of 
each unit and adjusting the value of the depreciation. This will present some difficulty 
in tracking these adjustments in the future for the reader of the financial statements. 
This has been the impact of the comparative figures for the financial year 2010 for 
each of the items of projects under implementation and the value of the losses during 
the same period.      
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: This document has been translated from the original Arabic. 




